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Bill Number: SB956 Patron: Stuart 
Bill Title: Department of State Police; Central Criminal Records Exchange; removal and repeal of 

certain reporting requirements. 
 

 Bill Summary:  Removes the requirement that the Central Criminal Records Exchange report to the Governor 

and General Assembly on or before November 1 of each year on the status of unapplied criminal history 

record information and any updates to fingerprinting policies and procedures. The bill also repeals the 

requirement that the Department of State Police submit annually on July 1 to the Commissioner of the 

Department of Motor Vehicles, the Chairman of the House Committee on Communications, Technology and 

Innovation and the Chairman of the Senate Committee on General Laws and Technology a list of the 

governmental entities with access to the Department of Motor Vehicles’ privileged information through the 

Virginia Criminal Information Network (VCIN) and the International Justice and Public Safety Network.  

Budget Amendment Necessary: No Items Impacted: None 
Explanation: Not applicable 

 

 Fiscal Summary: There is no anticipated fiscal impact on state agencies as a result of this proposal. 

 

Fiscal Analysis: This proposal eliminates two reporting requirements for the Department of State Police. The 

agency does not anticipate an adverse fiscal impact. Any savings from the elimination of these reports is 

indeterminate. This fiscal impact statement will be updated if new information is provided delineating any 

fiscal implications on the Department of Motor Vehicles. 

 

Other:  The companion bill is HB2369. 

 


